	                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       Friends of Nonington Church - Committee Meeting -Toll Cottage 6th March 2020 
Present:    Chairman Philip Abbott (PA)  Secretary- Cheryl Henley (CH) Hugh Norton (HN)        
Membership Secretary- Janet Holness (JH)   Treasurer Keith Holness (KH)    Janice Willett (JW)    


	1
	Apologies
Mark Causer (MC)


	2
	Minutes of previous meeting approved and signed by the chairman (PA).


	3
	 There were no matters arising from the previous meeting.
	

	4
	Treasurer’s update. KH. 
 FONC Balance £49,940 as of March 2020.
£4,062.50 cheque had been sent to Viridor as 10% contribution to £40,625 grant.
Committee agreed £10,000 to be transferred to PCC Treasurer to cover Project bills to Architects etc.as necessary.
	Action
KH

	5
	Membership Secretary’s update. JH
We currently have 76 members including 2 life members.
Plus two members pending renewal. A reminder has been sent.

	

	6
	PCC Reordering update.
Charlier to begin work on reordering on the 23rd March 2020.
Church Warden, Paul Willett met with Builders and Architect on site on 4th February. 
It was agreed that Charlier would test the whole of the electrics once work was completed rather than test the new wiring now.
Committee agreed that a news letter outlining start of work on reordering should be sent to all FONC Members along with thanks for their continued support.

	Action
CH

	7
	Fund Raising Projects
Village Fete 26th July 2020.
FONC may be invited to run the raffle again.
JW suggested a Pimms’ night in September.
Film Night with Fish and Chips.
The Plank. Friday 23rd October 2020 
 Art Show.  20th,21st & 22nd   November 2020.

	Action 
HN
Action
CH

	8
	Any Other Business
 Friends of Nonington Church AGM : 23rd April 7pm at St. Mary’s Church.
Paul Willett has been approached regarding hiring of the Art Show display boards. The committee agreed that a donation would be in order.
Discussion regarding cleaning of the church on a more regular basis especially after reordering with a new kitchen area and toilet.
JH suggested a working party to thoroughly clean the church once the builders have finished and then possibly employ a cleaner once a month for 4hours to maintain general cleaning.
CH suggested this be discussed at PCC meeting for their view.

	

	9
	Date of next meeting
FONC Committee Meeting: 19th June 10am. Cerne House.

	

	
	
	

	
	
	


